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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Welcome to 2021 
I trust your child has had an enjoyable and positive beginning to the new school year. If you require information at any time 

during the year you are welcome to contact the school. Appointments with teachers or myself may be made through the office. 

Please note the teachers have professional meetings every Wednesday morning at 8:15-8:45am and Tuesday afternoon from 

3:15-4:15pm. 

 

Our First Two Weeks 
During the first two weeks of this term in each class and grade, we are focussing on wellbeing activities. The activities are 

designed to assist the teacher to get to know your child, for your child to get to know their teacher and for the children to get to 

know each other in their class and the grade. We are also undertaking assessment activities which we use to assist in the planning 

of our teaching/learning programs. Further information on Wellbeing is provided on page 8. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

                   

 

 

 

 

Class 3B 

 

Class 4E 
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Across Stage Programs 
Students in Years K-6 have commenced programs of work with the Across-Stage Teachers. These include music, physical 

education, Japanese and science. In upcoming newsletters we will provide information on each of these programs. 

 

 

 

 

 

    

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent|Teacher Information Nights 
Parent|Teacher Information Nights will be held in the near future to welcome you and provide a range of information. The 

Information Nights will be held on the following days: 

 

• Kindergarten Wednesday 17 February      6.00pm 

• Year 1                Tuesday 16 February            6.00pm 

• Year 2                Tuesday 16 February            6.30pm 

• Year 3                Monday 15 February            6.00pm 

• Year 4               Thursday 18 February          6.30pm (Except Class 4E) 

• Class 4E Monday 15 February 6.30pm   

• Year 5                Wednesday 17 February      6.00pm 

• Year 6                Wednesday 17 February     6.30pm 

 

Further information will be emailed later this week. Please note due to Covid-19 guidelines we request a maximum of one parent 

per household at the Information Nights. Also please note the change in date for 4E. 

 

 

 

 

5R music with Mr Cronin 5P PE with Mr Smith 

 

5V Japanese with Mrs Palmer 6R Science with Mrs Cartwright 
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P&C 
The first meeting of the P&C Meeting will be held on Monday 8 February at 7.00pm in the library and on Zoom. All parents are 

very welcome to attend. To be discussed at this meeting: 

• Strategic Improvement Plan 2021-2024 

 

To register please click here: https://forms.gle/D6BFuh8xbHG5dY8T7 This link also provides the opportunity for you to detail 

questions you would like addressed. 

 

A zoom link for the meeting is provided below for parents who wish to participate from another location. 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/66443741475?pwd=SFhxRG96MzU3UnBDVDd4QlN1cC9Odz09 

 

P&C Information 
The school’s P&C Association organises a Class Communications Coordinator for each class in our school. The role of the Class 

Communication Coordinator is to assist with circulating information for teachers regarding classroom matters and events such 

as excursions. The Class Communications Coordinator also circulates information for the P&C regarding social and fundraising 

events. Further information will be provided at Parent|Teacher Information Nights, if you would like to be included on the email 

list to receive this information. 

 

Term 1 Calendar 
 Included on page 6 in this week’s Newsletter is our Term 1 Calendar of Events. 

 

PSSA 
Students in Years 4-6 are welcome to trial for summer PSSA teams. Detailed below is a list of the sports our school anticipates 

we will be participating in for the Summer Competition. Information will be provided later this term regarding the Winter 

Competition. PSSA Sport is held on Fridays. The students depart school at 12.15pm and return by 3.00pm. Travel is by bus and 

there is a cost associated with this involvement. Selection trials will be held by the coaches (school teachers). Students are 

requested to wear their sports uniform for the trials. Students who are not part of this competition will be involved in a variety 

of sports developing their sporting skills. Further information on these sports will be sent home in the near future. 

 

Sport Age Category Selection Trials 

Softball (If numbers allow) Senior turning 11-12 years Friday 5 & 12 February 

Newcombe Ball Junior turning 8-10 years Thursday 4 & 11 February 

Volleyball Senior turning 11-12 years Friday 5 & 12 February 

Eagle Tag Junior turning 8-10 years Thursday 4 & 11 February 

Eagle Tag Senior turning 11-12 years Friday 5 & 12 February 

Cricket Junior turning 8-10 years Thursday 4 & 11 February 

Cricket Senior turning 11-12 years Friday 5 & 12 February 

AFL Senior turning 11-12 years Friday 5 & 12 February 

 

High School Parent Information Session 

On Wednesday 17 February Ms Christine Del Gallo (Principal, Northern Beaches Secondary College Mackellar Girls Campus) and 

Mr Paul Sheather (Principal, Northern Beaches Secondary College Balgowlah Boys Campus) will be presenting an Information 

Session for parents of students in Years 4-6 regarding their high schools. The Information Session will commence at 7:30pm in 

the library and conclude at approximately 8:00pm. 

 

 

 

https://forms.gle/D6BFuh8xbHG5dY8T7
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/66443741475?pwd=SFhxRG96MzU3UnBDVDd4QlN1cC9Odz09


  
 

 Page | 4  
 
 

 

 

 

Play Areas 
To provide the students with enhanced play opportunities the areas detailed below will be available. The students will be eating 

lunch in grade areas around the school.  

 

Eastern Campus 

Time of Day Area (See map page 7) Activity 

Before School COLA Handball or passive games 

Oval Passive games 

Recess & 1st Half Lunch COLA Handball or passive games 

Oval Running games 

Equipment Play Area Play equipment or passive games 

2nd Half Lunch COLA Handball or passive games 

Oval Running games 

Equipment Play Area Play equipment or passive games 

Native Garden Play Area Passive games 

 

Western Campus 

Time of Day Area (See map page 7) Activity 

Before School A Handball and passive games 

Recess & Lunch A  Handball, basketball, play equipment or passive 
games 

B & behind 5W room Handball, cricket or passive games 

C & Bush Running games 

 

 

Uniform 
Thank you for your support by ensuring your child/ren wear their Balgowlah Heights uniform each day. The students wearing 

their school hat and black shoes, along with other items of the uniform look fantastic. 

 

School Photographs 
School photographs will be held on Monday 22 February and, Wednesday 24 February. Further information will be provided in 

the near future. 

 

Anaphylaxis 
As part of our school and Department of Education Anaphylaxis Policy we thank you for your assistance by providing recess and 

lunch that does not involve peanut based products. If you require further information please contact the school.  
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School App 
Our School App is available free of charge and will provide you with information on 

school events. The app is SkoolBag and is available through the Apple or Android App 

stores.   The app will provide you with the following information: 

• Calendar of Events 

• Push notifications on reminders for upcoming events 

• Push notifications advising you on changed circumstances e.g. PSSA sport 

cancelled 

• School Newsletter 

• Canteen link to Flexischools 

 

Please remember to change your group settings for the new year. 

 

Eastern Campus End of Day Pick-ups | Radio Avenue Exits 
As of Thursday 4 February, student will depart from the following gates in the afternoon. If you would like your child to meet 

you at the Lewis St Entrance, please let your child’s teacher know.  

•  Kindergarten | Middle double gates 

• Year 1 | Northern gate 

• Year 2 | Southern gate 

• Refer to the school map on page 7 for further details. 

 

David Shuster | Principal 

  

Term Date Activity Time 

Term 1 Week 3 

Monday 8 February Kindergarten commences full days 
P&C meeting 

9.00am – 3.00pm 
7.00pm 

Tuesday 10 February   

Wednesday 11 February   

Thursday 12 February   

Friday 13 February   

Term Week 4 

Monday 15 February Year 3 Parent Information Night 
Class 4E Parent Information Night 

6.00pm 
6.30pm 

Tuesday 16 February Year 1 Parent Information Night 
Year 2 Parent Information Night 

6.00pm 
6.30pm 

Wednesday 17 February Kindergarten Parent Information Night 
Year 5 Parent Information Night 
Year 6 Parent Information Night 

6.00pm 
 
6.00pm 
6.30pm 

Thursday 18 February Year 4 Parent Information Night 
(Except Class 4E) 

6.00pm 

Friday 19 February Northern Beaches Secondary College 
Academic Program applications close 

4.00pm 
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At BHPS we value the wellbeing of all our staff, students and families. This year we will present fortnightly wellbeing updates. 

They will highlight wellbeing initiatives at BHPS, important events, as well as useful tips and links.  

As we start 2021, a focus on gratitude daily has been 
scientifically proven to enhance overall optimism and 
happiness. Let’s focus on three positives. Ask your children 
reflective questions such as - What was your favourite activity 
today? Who are you grateful for in your life? What skills did you 
learn today that will you take into tomorrow? It could become 
the best 3 minutes of your day! 

Our students have been participating in wellbeing and team 
building activities to build relationships and connection with 
their classes and grades. These engaging activities will continue 
over the first two weeks of school. This week we thought it 
would be fun for you to get to know us a little better, as your 
children get to know their teachers and new classmates.  

 

Name:  Michelle Cruickshank  
 
Role: Wellbeing Teacher - I work Tuesday to Friday. I 
support staff and students in delivering evidence-based 
social and emotional learning programs and teaching 
strategies to enhance wellbeing.  
Background: I studied at University of Western Sydney 
(BEd, Dip Teach Primary). I have worked as a primary 
teacher, facilitator of personal development/ wellbeing 
programs for disengaged students and lectured in Personal 
Development, Health and Physical Education for 15 years at 
ACPE & UWS. I have taught at BHPS part time for 20 years. 
My passion is in supporting 
Students to flourish. 
Favourite part about working at BHPS: It’s such an 
incredible team of dedicated, hard-working and fun staff. 
We have a wonderful BHPS community of students, staff 
and parents with so many strengths. 
Favourite Australian holiday destination: Cape 
Leveque, Western Australia. It’s a magic part of the W.A. 
coastline. 

Name: Katherine Wassink 
 
Role: School Psychologist – I work at BHPS on Mondays and 
Tuesdays supporting the staff at BHPS to best support our 
students, providing individual counselling, completing 
assessments and providing information to parents. 
Background: I studied undergraduate and honours psychology 
at University of Wollongong (UoW) before completing my 
Masters of Psychology also through UoW. I have always had a 
passion for working with young people so my role working 
across a number of primary and high schools in the local area is 
ideal. I have a particular interest in working from a cognitive 
behavioural framework and also enjoy using solution focused 
and play-based therapy. 
Favourite part of working at BHPS: I love the enthusiastic and 
positive community. 
Favourite ice-cream flavour: Strawberry or cookies and cream. 
How to refer your child to see the School Psychologist: Any 
concerns about your child’s academic performance or 
wellbeing should go in the first instance to your child’s class 
teacher. If further support is needed they can refer your child 
to the Learning and Support Team who refer to the School 
Psychologist where appropriate.  Please talk to your child’s 
class teacher or the school office for further information. 

 

  



  
 

 Page | 9  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CHESS!! 
Learn to be a chess champion! Coaching for students at Balgowlah Heights Public School is held on Years 3-6: Tuesdays from 
12:55pm to 1:40pm, starting on 2 February 2021.  Learning and playing chess helps children develop their logical thinking and 
problem-solving skills, improves their concentration and focus, while also being a great source of enjoyment. 
 
Activities include group lessons on a demonstration chess board or interactive whiteboard, puzzle solving and fun practice games.   
Students earn merit awards by making checkmates, or by displaying skills and positive qualities, which all good chess players 
strive to develop. 
 
If your child is interested in taking part, please email enrol@sydneyacademyofchess.com.au. For all enquiries, please contact 
Sydney Academy of Chess on (02) 9745 1170. 
Pow ered by 
 
 
 
 

 

OPEN -  Tuesday: 8.30am - 9.30am   Thursday: 2.30pm - 3.30pm 
  
Uniform Shop Entry - please go to the Administration Office for a Uniform Shop Pass and Sign in 
 
FLEXISCHOOLS - Now open for orders 
 
YEAR 6 - Make sure you get your 2021 Leaver Jacket order in by Friday 5 February if you'd like one, only those ordered will be 
made, no extras will be available. Samples are available to try on at the Uniform Shop. 
 
SECOND HAND FLEECES - SALE  Buy one get, one 1/2 price! Save $10!!!! 
 
SECOND HAND DONATIONS - Please consider donating your outgrown uniform items to the Uniform Shop. Just drop off in a bag 
at the Administration Office. All items unable to be sold will be recycled through the Worn-Up program.  
 
*As a reminder please take care when opening uniform packages! 
Returns Policy: Within 28 days of purchase for refunds or exchanges, together with a copy of the receipt. 
Returned goods will only be accepted in resale condition: unworn, unwashed, unmarked with tags attached in original packaging. 
Not the classroom delivery packaging. Socks and hosiery must be unopened. There are no returns or exchanges on Hats, Hair 
Accessories and Second Hand items. 
 

Loretta Mykityshyn | Uniform Shop Manager  
bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com 
  

 

 

mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
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Welcome to the P & C news 2021. To keep up to date with all our news and events, please join the private BHPS Facebook Group. 
 

Bally Bolt Jumble Sale 
Thank you to everyone who contributed second hand goods to our end of year Bally Bolt Jumble Sale. We raised just under 
$1,000 which was a fantastic way to end the year. The funds raised will go towards P & C projects in 2021. A huge thanks to all 
the volunteers who came and helped man the stalls - we really appreciate all your efforts.  
 

P&C Meeting Monday 8 February 2021 
Join us for the first P & C meeting of the year this coming Monday 8 February at 7pm in the school library or via Zoom.  Hear 
from both the Principal, David Shuster and the P&C about initiatives and events in the pipeline for this term. 
 

Kindy Parent Drinks Friday 5 March 
Save the date! Plans are currently underway for the Kindy Parent Drinks on Friday 5 March – a lovely opportunity to meet other 
parents over drinks and nibbles.  
 

P&C Objection 
The P&C objection re the DA at 11 Lewis St to build a long day care centre was carried at the Extraordinary meeting on 29 January 
and the letter will be submitted this week. Please note that this DA has been re-notified by Council to allow further submissions 
until 19 February. 
 

Are you looking for something new in 2021?  
Make a resolution that gives you a positive, rewarding experience - while meeting inspiring and interesting people...we are 
looking for volunteers for the following: 
 

Class Communication Coordinators 
We would love to have two Class Communications Coordinators per semester to help the teachers and the P&C communicate 
with class parents. You will have access to the class parent list and your role will be to: 

• Help the teacher communicate any class-specific reminders 

• Send the class the P&C newsletter email once a week (In the Loop) 

• Organise a couple of social get-togethers a term (optional) 
Click here to put your name down for a semester ie. either Terms 1 & 2 or Terms 3 & 4. 

 
 

P&C Secretary | Vacancy 
We are looking for a parent to join the exciting and interesting world of the P&C in the role of Secretary. This voluntary role 
involves a few hours a month to: 

• Prepare P&C meeting agendas, advertise the meetings and take and distribute the minutes (twice a term). 

• Maintain official records of the P&C Association such as the constitution, by-laws, rules of subcommittees, Incorporation 
Certificate, ABN details, list of financial (voting) members and Attendance book. 

 
It’s a great opportunity to be more involved in the school and to make friends within the great P&C Team and the wider parent 
community.  
 
If you have any questions about the P&C or would like to be involved in any way, please feel free to contact Billie at 
bhpspresident@gmail.com or Tamsin at bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com. Like the BHPS P & C Facebook Page and join the private BHPS 

Facebook Group to keep up to date with P & C news and events. 
 
 
 
  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1u2pTs2L523MM3gFy0m5v9oeEQ6-lf-rxeiWIQ_R-DTM/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:bhpspresident@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Balgowlahheightsevents/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
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Welcome all parents and carers to another year of healthy eating at BHPS canteen. 

All orders must be placed on Flexischools by 8.30am every day. If you miss the cut-off, you can still place a late order by 10.30am 

on Mondays to Thursdays only (not Fridays). You are always able to call us (through the school office) if you’ve forgotten your 

child’s lunch. 

Please remember that lunch orders need to be placed through Flexischools. The canteen does not sell lunch over the counter. 

Children who are given money to “buy lunch “at school will only be able to buy the snacks we sell, and only when the lunchtime 

bell goes. Of course, if you have forgotten your child’s lunch, please feel free to call us, and we will arrange a sandwich and piece 

of fruit. This can be paid for through the IOU system on Flexischools. 

When you order a Friday lunch, you will be prompted to answer yes or no to PSSA. This is only relevant to Years 4 to 6. For Kindies 

to Year 3, just answer NO. 

Covid restrictions have changed the way we can welcome volunteers to our canteen. Having not been able to have volunteers 

for the majority of last year we are very excited to open our doors again! With the support of volunteers we will be able to open 

the counters for counter service starting in week 3. All items are also still available on Flexischools.  We welcome all volunteers 

with a smile and much gratitude. 

We will be allocating each class a specific week to provide volunteers to the canteen. We hope this will help you plan your term. 

We are using SignUp.com to organise our volunteers. 

Here’s how it works in 3 easy steps: 

 

1. Click this link to go to our invitation page on SignUp.com: https://signup.com/login/entry/736993151735014093 

2. Enter your email address: (You will NOT need to register an account on SignUp.com) 

3. Sign up! Choose your spots - SignUp.com will send you an automated confirmation and reminders.  

If you prefer not to use your email address, please contact us at healthycanteenbhps@gmail.com and we can sign you up 

manually. Thanks for your continued support and were looking forward to meeting you.  

Kathrine Baulderstone | Sanja Vidaic 
Canteen Managers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://links.signup.com/?ref=R3MAADWxj65lXyTwRrFoG-Xk-DfHaoQyAQAAAGxA-J9BARx6pTaSf8PMKtInvUIUggU_Sh5Q4RxR4uURrFDzXRQdAxKbGfAmcK9KsPXV1OFbJZofgdE8mxBscoPmIuFamulUlrTgPAYDZ4-D4mboMHX8imv_BE7MbklDay8mxLVn-YsG3BXsf9eaLJq85t7M4iul44C_6Tn87EToIODVif2h0rDggK6eENUUYKBUiiDUikI83zwxMpPsmg7tN9l6tuI-LT41RuQc7YmQ7VXwThF7jrJGC6lMmBJwcA
mailto:healthycanteenbhps@gmail.com
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Vacation Care – Feedback 
It was great to see so many new faces over the summer vacation care. We had heaps of fun and hope the children did too. 
Highlights were the colour run, surfing, rocket building and junk yard beats to name a few. We are constantly looking to improve 
activities and our service so please email us with any feedback you may have.  
 

Extra-curricular activities - NOT organised by Arabanoo 
If your child is booked in for extra-curricular activities NOT organised by Arabanoo (Netball, Music Bus etc) during their time at 
Arabanoo, an onsite extra-curricular authorisation form in needed. Those activities are separate from Arabanoo and unless we 
have this form we don't know the details of your child's class. Booking forms are available on our website under the 'Forms' tab. 
Please note that there is a parent form and a child form. 
  
We require new forms for 2021. All 2020 forms are now invalid. Without a form your child will not be able to go to their activity. 
  

Extra-curricular activities - Organised by Arabanoo 
We have some exciting activities organised for the afternoons in Term 1. Your child can attend these activities if they have a 
permanent booking with Arabanoo for the session the activity takes place. The activities are partly subsidised by Arabanoo but 
still do cost a little bit extra on top of the afternoon price. Booking forms are available on our website. 
  
Monday - Yoga and Mindfulness (Waiver required) 
Tuesday - TinkerTank 
Wednesday - Rolling Coaches (Waiver required) 
Thursday - Eye Heart Science 
Friday - Karate. Karate is available for children who have a Friday afternoon booking at Arabanoo. Please book in through Key 
Martial Arts 1300 304 532. If you book your child in for karate please make sure to notify Arabanoo by completing the 
onsite extra-curricular permission form.  
 

Enrolments for 2021 - Check your email 
Mariah has been sending out spots for 2021, keep an eye on your email and respond so we can offer other families places if you 
no longer require care. 
 

Changes to contact details - QK Enrol 
If you have changes to contact details you can edit these by logging into QK Enrol with your My Family Lounge log in details. 
Please note, if you wish to delete an authorised person, this can only be done via emailing us. 
 

Parents | carers onsite - Sign in/out 
We're continuing to keep pick up and drop off at the main school gate and appreciate your patience while we get the children 
from their activity and bring them down to you for pick up. If there isn't a staff member on the gate please call the office and 
someone will pop down. The juniors will continue to spend the afternoon on the senior campus for the time being.  
 

Contact Us  

T - 0299 486 722 
M - 0421 014 308 
E - admin@arabanoo.com 
W - www.arabanoo.com 
 

The Arabanoo Team 
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Ethics Program- Coordinator and Teacher Vacancies 
The ethics program at BHPS now teaches over 300 students the Primary Ethics curriculum thanks to our wonderful volunteer 
teachers. Our coordinator is going back to work and we need someone to coordinate the ethics program. It's a simple job, 
essentially acting as the conduit between Primary Ethics and the school. It would likely suit someone who has an interest in the 
ethics program but is unavailable to teach on Tuesdays. 
 
We also need a teacher for one of our Year 2 classes, it would be a shame to have to start a waitlist again!   For information 
about either role please contact Jo Reardon on 0466 831 773 or email bhps.ethics@gmail.com 
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